Hello from Secondary School 
Just a quick hello from Liana 
Writing from: Chellaston Academy
When I started secondary, I was really, really scared. I was scared that I would have no friends because before I went to secondary school I had to move primary schools to so that made me very, very hard but when I got to the junior school (Chellaston Junior School) everyone was really nice so that made my problems go away. However, when it got to the transition days I got really scared and I wanted to go home. When I got to secondary school I still was nervous but I had calmed down because I was in the same form as some of my friends. I thought I was going to find it really difficult, that all the older children were going to be rough and mean, and that I was the only one going through all these feelings but I turns out that most of the people were going through these feelings too. I made some lovely friends a long list! And from that day I told myself try to think of the positives rather than the negatives. How about you yr6’s set that goal for yourself. Turns out, the transition from primary to secondary was better than I had expected.
By the end of my first week, I knew my way round the school and what to expect from each day at the academy. Soon, I knew everybody in my form/ set’s names. At the year 7 residential at the end of September, I got to know a lot more people in my year group, especially people from the other half of the year as your day groups are mixed with teaching and learning. 
One think to all you yr6’s try not to worry because everything is all right.Try not to make the same mistakes as I did.

Good Luck
Liana
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